
WATER-SEWER COMMISSION MEETING 
November 13, 2012 

 
Present: Leo Collette, Charlie Packard, George Cornwall, Dave Berger  

Steve Nims, Supt. and Mary Calandrella 
                        Absent: Val Daigle 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
6:00pm 
 
Approved November 13, 2012 Agenda, 
Motion by Charlie Packard to approve the agenda, 2nd by Dave Berger, vote was unanimous. 
 
Motion by Leo Collette to approved the minutes of October 9, 2012, 2nd by George Cornwall, 
vote was unanimous. 
 
OPEN DISCUSSIONS 
 
None at this meeting. 
 
COMMISSIONERS REPORTS 
 
Leo told the commission that Steve Nims, Doug Briggs and himself would be attending an 
informal meeting with the City of Gardner, Mayor Hawke and Dane Arnold on November 14, 
2012 to discuss H2S issue. He will give the commission an update at the next meeting. The City 
of Gardner may suggest that the town of Ashburnham to seek alternatives routes for sewer 
discharge.  
Charlie indicated that the water main breaks may help to detect the unaccounted for loss water 
issue. 
Leo spoke on the water ban. He stated that all the water ban signs have been removed around 
town. It has been stated that the ban does not have to be lifted and can remain in effect 
throughout the year.  
Leo stated that they will be having a construction meeting with Tighe & Bond to discuss the 
remaining balance of funds left on the tank project and the expenditure of those funds. The 
commissioners also stated they are waiting on some pricing from Tighe & Bond. 
Leo spoke on the granite post sign for the old tank site will be happening soon. The historic 
commission will suggest the location of the sign. 
NEXT MEETING 
 
     December 11, 2012 @ 6:00pm 
ADJOURN 
Motion by: George Cornwall 
2nd by:  Dave Berger 
Vote was unanimous. 
7:00pm 
Respectfully Submitted by: Mary Calandrella 


